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As you will see from this latest 

edition of the school newsletter, 

life has been as busy as ever at 

Queenôs Park over the last term 

ï thereôs certainly lots to be 

proud of!  

We finish for the spring break 

with the exciting news that the 

build for Chester International 

School is now complete and the 

staff and students will be 

moving in prior to our return. This has been a long and 

sometimes difficult journey for everyone involved in a 

project of this magnitude and I would just like to take 

this opportunity to thank our school community for their 

patience and perseverance during this time of upheaval. 

Upon our return I am certain that our students will be 

delighted to see our main corridors restored back to full 

use (downstairs and upstairs) as well as having the 

added benefit of a new bright and airy canteen with new 

seating as well as an outdoor sheltered area. Our roof 

works will be continuing until the end of April by which 

time we will hopefully be able to wave goodbye to all the 

contractors on site, for the time being, leaving us to be 

ready to approach the exam season without any 

additional disruptions. 

3ÐÒÉÎÇ 4ÅÒÍ ς 

Our next half term will be slightly disjointed with the 

Easter weekend falling at the end of the first week back 

coupled with the May Day bank holiday as well. It is 

therefore really important that we can ensure the 

momentum and support needed for our Year 11 and 

Year 13 students as they approach their forthcoming 

GCSE and A-level exams which start on Monday 13th 

May until the end of June. To this end, from Monday 

15th April, the Library (LLC) will return to being a quiet 

zone over break and lunch times for students wishing to 

study, read or complete their coursework. With the 

opening of the new canteen, we will be restoring the 

East End canteen area back to being a social area, 

alongside all the outdoor spaces, for those wishing to 

chat with their friends.  

I know many of our students will be working extremely 

hard over the spring break in preparation for the exams. 

Please remember that we are all here to support you; 

talk to your teachers and ask for help if you need it. 

School will also be open for you on Saturday mornings 

if you need a quiet space to work. We wish you every 

success over the coming weeks ï you can do it! 

)Î ÉÔ ÔÏ ×ÉÎ ÉÔȦ 

Miss L Watterson, (%!$4%!#(%2 
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T he Maths team have launched their first ever óHegarty Maths Awardsô. On the first day of each half term the 

top 10 users in Year 9 and Year 10 are entered into a 

prize draw to win Amazon vouchers. The Year 11 draw 

runs every week and students must have completed an 

hour or more on Hegarty Maths during that week to be 

eligible to enter.  

Congratulations to all the winners this term for their 

outstanding performances. Well done to Ronnie Scarth 

(Year 9), Connor Williams (Year 10) and Martha Petcu, 

David Puscuta, Evie Dougherty, Leah Thompson, Kamila 

Glowacks, Kian Armstrong, Dylan Champion and 

Rebecca Taziker (Year 11). 

Enjoy spending your Amazon vouchers! Itôs never too late 

to get learning but you have to be in it to win it! Will you 

be next?  



A 
genius team of Year 10 students represented 

Queenôs Park High School at The Big Bang 

National Finals in Birmingham during British 

Science Week 2019.  

Last year, the semi-finals of this 

competition took place at The 

Big Bang North West in Liverpool 

where our team of budding 

scientists were thrilled to be 

announced as a regional finalist 

for their ingenious & inspirational 

invention.  

This year, the students investigated which biscuit is best 

to dunk in a cup of tea without it falling apart and designed 

and built a biscuit dunking machine which will 

systematically dunk the biscuit into a brew! Students 

worked on analysing data from their results to create their 

own 'ultimate, invincible biscuit' that is perfect for dunking!  

 

 

After winning the regional heats the team have worked 

hard refining the project, ready to share their ideas and 

wow the judges at the National Final. 

The team of seven, comprising Beth Henderson Palmer, 

Kiara Parlevliet, Maddy Lewis, 

James Fawcett, Adam Thomas, 

Tyler Gordon and Rory Jones 

travelled to Birmingham thanks 

to funding from Trajan Science 

and Medical, to compete 

against other finalists from 

around the country.  

After three busy days amazing the judges with their 

original invention, the Year 10 team were not only 

nominated for the much coveted Competitorsô Choice 

Award but also announced as Runners Up in the 

prestigious Junior Science Award ï one of only three 

schools out of the country to gain this accolade!!  

What an incredible achievement! Well done team dunkers, 

we are immensely proud of you!  

  Much blood, sweat, tears and biscuits have gone 

into this project. The soldering and circuitry was 

challenging to get our heads around but we had a 

Eureka moment when we installed an electronic 

counter to finally perfect the dunker mechanism. 

Rory Jones & James Fawcett  

 I loved the vast opportunities to speak to 

big companies that reinforced my 

confidence in my future engineering career. 

Team Member, Tyler Gordon  
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  It's fantastic to see that the year of hard work on this project 

has paid off and that this was recognised by the judges. Students 

are now planning to send their research to McVites so that they 

can share their results on the ultimate biscuit!  

Miss Sutton, Achievement Leader for Science  
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Throughout the week of the 11th March 2019  

students celebrated British Science Week. They took part in a range 

of activities to develop their science knowledge and investigative 

skills.  

The theme of the week was ójourneysô and students in Year 7 worked 

in teams to design a model rocket to launch. Some fantastic creations 

were seen and record breaking distances of 5 metres were achieved!  

Year 8 students competed to build the tallest structure from spaghetti 

that would hold the weight of a pencil and stand upright for 30 

seconds. In Year 9, students looked at reducing the journey taken by 

people to collect clean water by designing and making a water filter 

system to convert dirty water to clean water.  

In KS4, Year 10 students learned about the variety of STEM careers 

from the NHS through to engineering.  

Finally, students were able to observe a thrilling dissection of a 

sheepôs brain to discover the functions of different areas of the 

brain... thanks to the handiwork and iron stomach of Miss Luff! 

"2)4)3( 3#)%.#% 7%%+ 

S ince the new year, our KS4 students have been busy developing their own independent learning 

skills from a fantastic resource we have had a pleasure 

of introducing. GCSEPod is a phenomenal online 

database which holds revision materials for almost all 

subjects studied at GCSE across all the exam boards.  

The platform has encouraged our KS4 students to take 

responsibility for their learning and enabled students to 

widen and develop their subject knowledge ready for 

their examinations in the summer. Year 11 students 

have been working on GCSEPod since January and 

Year 10 students were given access in February.  

Each week, students who are actively working on the 

GCSEPod platform are identified in school and the top 

ten in both year groups receive acknowledgement in 

the post! Make sure you are not missed off the VIP 

posting list!  

If you wish to receive more information in regards to 

GCSEPod or supporting your son/daughters usage of 

GCSEPod please email: z.oliver@qphs.co.uk 

'#3%0ÏÄ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅȦ 
3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÅØÃÅÌ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÏÎ-ÌÉÎÅ ÒÅÖÉÓÉÏÎ 
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S tudents from all year groups have been actively engaged in a range 

of exciting activities during Citizenship 

Days this year. Visiting professionals 

were invited into school  to talk to 

students about risk, mental health, 

career pathways, apprenticeships and 

ultimately aiming high. 

9ÅÁÒ χ Ǫ ψȡ Students completed a 

carousel of workshops focusing on 

risk taking behaviours and all about 

me. PC Sally Malone led sessions on 

Drugs & Alcohol awareness whilst 

tutors discussed topics including, 

smoking, relationships, puberty and 

the Criminal Justice System.  

As part of an Enabling Enterprise 

Challenge, Year 7 also investigated 

the world of law and had the 

opportunity to turn around a failing law 

firm! Year 8 met K-os the interactive 

avatar at Dangerpoint in Talacre. 

Through an interactive experience 

they journeyed from the home to the 

beach, countryside, farm & other 

settings to learn about risks and how 

to keep safe whilst having fun! We are 

pleased to say they are all now safety 

savvy!  

9ÅÁÒ ωȡ Students learned about 

Careers Education Information &  

Guidance (CEIG) and took part in the 

McDonaldôs Careers and 

Employability Challenge to discover 

more about the labour market. Thanks 

go to Charlie Close and Roberta 

Pomponio for their insightful talk about 

careers in the army and the NHS. The 

students also had a rare opportunity to 

listen to the inspirational Shaun Stoker 

from Making Generation R, a charity 

for limbless veterans, who spoke 

about resilience and overcoming 

adversity. Whilst sharing his story he 

encouraged students to reflect upon 

their own life goals and inspired them 

to be the best they can be. Theatre 

Production Company, 2engage staged 

a hard hitting performance entitled 

óRisking it Allô addressing CSE social 

network & substance misuse, 

inappropriate relationships, peer 

pressure and exploitation . 

9ÅÁÒ ρπ Ǫρρ 
What is my future focus? What career 

could I aspire to? These were just two 

of the questions students considered 

during the Enabling Enterprise óFuture  

Focusô Challenge. Students explored 

different careers and learnt about the 

skills needed for their chosen career 

before creating an action plan for their 

next steps. Enabling Enterprise led 

further sessions that focused on 

commitment and confidence, enabling 

students to develop core enterprise 

skills. .  

 

 

 

 

 

9ÅÁÒ ρς Ǫ ρσȡ Dr Dave Armson 

led workshops linked to the ASK 
Programme covering apprenticeship 

applications, interview skills and 

recruitment methods. Students took 

part in a óYour Money Mattersô 

workshop to develop their financial 

literacy through exploring saving, 

budgeting, borrowing, security & fraud, 

risk & reward.  

Year 12 students also ventured over 

the border to visit Glyndwr University 

to get a feel of uni life. After initial talks 

and tours from student ambassadors 

and receiving free goody bags, they 

split into two groups to work with the 

science and art & photography 

departments. They looked at how to 

filter water, test powders along with 

some new photography skills! 


